
A Settlement has been reached with Kimpton 
Hotel & Restaurant Group, LLC (“Kimpton”) in 
a class action lawsuit about a security incident 
that occurred between February 16, 2016 and 
July 7, 2016.
On August 31, 2016, Kimpton announced that 
it was the victim of a cyber-attack in which the 
attackers installed unauthorized malware on 
certain servers that processed payment cards 
used at some Kimpton hotels and restaurants 
(the “Security Incident”). The malware used in 
the Security Incident searched for track data read 
from the magnetic stripe of payment cards as it 
was being routed through affected servers. For a 
list of affected Kimpton hotels and restaurants, 
go to www.KimptonSettlement.com.
Visit the website or call 1-855-789-0900 to get 
a Detailed Notice with more information about 
the Settlement.
What is this about? The lawsuit claims that 
Kimpton was responsible for the Security Incident 
because Kimpton did not take appropriate care to 
protect its payment card systems from hacking. 
The lawsuit seeks compensation for people who 
had losses as a result of the Security Incident.
Kimpton denies all of the claims and says it did 
not do anything wrong.
Who is included? You are included in the 
Settlement if you reside in the United States 
and your payment card information was 
compromised as a result of the Security Incident.
What does the Settlement provide? The 
Settlement provides two types of payments to 
people who submit valid claims.
(1)	 Reimbursement of up to $250 for 

unreimbursed out-of-pocket expenses 
and documented lost time that resulted 
from the Security Incident. The Detailed 
Notice has the complete list of categories 
of reimbursable out-of-pocket expenses.

(2)	 Reimbursement of up to $10,000 for 
unreimbursed extraordinary expenses that 
were more likely than not caused by the 
Security Incident.

Depending on the number of valid claims, some 
payments may be reduced.
How do you ask for a payment? To get a 
payment you must submit a claim describing any 
expenses you incurred as a result of the Security 
Incident. To get a Claim Form, visit the website 
or call 1-855-789-0900. The claim deadline is  
August 22, 2019.
Your other options. If you do not want to be 
legally bound by the Settlement, you must 
exclude yourself from the Settlement Class by 
June 8, 2019, or you will not be able to sue, or 
continue to sue, Kimpton about the legal claims 
this Settlement resolves, ever again. If you stay 
in the Settlement Class, you may object to it by 
June 8, 2019. The Detailed Notice explains how 
to exclude yourself or object.
The Court will hold a hearing in the case, known 
as Parsons v. Kimpton Hotel & Restaurant 
Group, LLC, Case No. 3:16-cv-05387-VC, on 
June 20, 2019, to consider whether to approve 
the Settlement, and a request by Class Counsel 
for attorneys’ fees of up to $800,000 inclusive 
of reasonable costs, expenses, and an incentive 
award of $5,000 for the Class Representative. 
You or your own lawyer, if you have one, may 
ask to appear and speak at the hearing at your 
own cost, but you do not have to.

Legal Notice

U.S. residents who used a credit, 
debit, or other payment card  

between February 16, 2016 and  
July 7, 2016 at some Kimpton 
hotels and restaurants may be 
eligible for a payment from a 

class action settlement.

www.KimptonSettlement.com
1-855-789-0900

Si desea recibir esta notificación en  
español, visite nuestra página web.


